
During July 17-19, a total 
of 35 from ICPV assisted the con-
vention that took place at Plain-
field Christian Church in Indianap-
olis IN. Total attendance was 600. 
This convention was a great bless-
ing to many people at our church. 

Next year, July 16-18, 
2019 the convention will take 
place at Rising Sun Church of 
Christ in Pleasant Hill, IA. We have 
already begun to prepare. The lo-
cal board is composed of many 
people. The president is Mario La-
ra, vice-president is Candelario 
Garcia, treasurer is Guadalupe 
(continued)                              

National 
Convention... 

SPECIAL NEEDS OF INHIM:  

• Laptop computers. 

• Volunteers... to help with video recording and production 
on Wednesday mornings. 

• Volunteers... for the 2019 National Convention. 

• Contemplate a trip to Israel with Mario in October2020. 

• Monthly support! 

 

Mario Lara, MinisterFall, 2018 

Newsletter... 

 Two of the fami-

lies began to assist 

with family altars 

at New Hope 

Christian Church 

on Sundays and 

Tuesdays. We be-

gan to help these 

families with 

whatever was 

necessary.  

For example, 

Marcela had prob-

lems with insurance and we 

helped her with that. Also, Ri-

cardo’s house needed repairs and 

we are currently talking with New 

Hope to see what can be done for 

him and his family. The church at 

Liscomb, IA has also joined us to 

help these families. This is a great 

opportunity to reach out to others 

about Christ.  

Marshalltown Tornado... 

 

July 24-25 after the tornado in 

Marshalltown, Iowa where families 

were devastated I was volunteer-

ing with HOPE4HEALING. I helped 

families that were affected by the 

tornado fill out applications for 

assistance. During this time period 

I got connected to several Latino 

families.  



Convention cont... 

Hernandez, and the secretary 
is Erendira Pinto. Apart from 
these, others will also help.  

We are planning to give 
the dinner for Tuesday, and 
the lunch and dinner for 
Wednesday and Thursday. The 
people in charge of the kitchen 
is Roberto Macedo, Ruben Her-
nandez, and Maricela Tristan. 
Volunteers are needed in the 
kitchen, nursery, and to ar-
range chairs and tables. We 
ask for your prayers and sup-
port for this event.  

 

INHiM is working on starting a 
family altar in the Carroll and 
Denison area. Lily Short is a 
member of Carroll Church of 
Christ and Tila lives in Den-
ison. The strategy for this 
group is as follows. We are 
planning to have an article in 
the Latino newspaper that pro-

motes INHiM’s website and invite people to 
join the family altar in Carroll. We are also 
planning to use the Facebook Market Plac-
es on the Denison page to promote INHiM. 
We are working with Carroll in this. If you 
know of anyone that may be interested, 
please let Mario know. 

 INHiM’s dream is to eventually own 
a building where we can develop a training 
center. We are not looking for a church, 
but a small building that fits our needs. At 
this we would be training people so in the 
future we can send them out to other com-
munities to develop family altars. But with 
the idea that these groups are a part of the 
American Churches so that first generation 
Latinos can have Bible classes in Spanish 
but second generation Latinos can grow up 
with the children of American churches.  
In the future we pray for a multicultural 
congregation. This plan has been in God’s 
hands for a long time, but we continue to 
pray and invite you to pray with us. 

 

Leadership Development 
at Lifebridge Church... 

Left to right:      
Abigail Lara, 
Jessica Ramos  

Abigail is a sen-
ior at Lincoln 
Christian Col-
lege and will be 
interning at 
Camp Sonshine in Silver Spring, MD. Jessi-

Mario Lara, Minister 
Lifebridge meets at the facilities 
of Ft. Des Moines Church of 
Christ 244 Army Post Rd. Des 
Moines 

Phone:  515-619-8929 
Mailing Address:  6390 Rising Sun Dr. 
Pleasant Hill, Iowa  50327 
Website:  www.InHim.tv 

InHim...A ministry of   
 Lifebridge Church of Christ 

Connecting people to each other and to the Lord! 

ca will be a junior at CCCB and 
is working very diligently to 
finish her studies! Both are 
members of Lifebridge. 

 

CAMP ANITA... 

This past June was our first 

camp at Lake Anita, IA. Forty 
five people attended. Everyone 
had to take their own tents 
and had to cook their own 
food. During our stay it began 
to rain and we had to adjust 
our schedule. The dynamics at 
this camp is different from our 
labor day camp. 

 

I.D.E.S… 

Lifebridge members and nine 
other congregations joined to-
gether and packed 22,000 
meals! This took place at Rising 
Sun in the month of June.  

New work…      
Denison & Carroll


